
ATTACHMENT C – WRITTEN SUBMISSIONS 
 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 1 

Abraham 
30 April 2024 
 
Nothing on plan  
Just a headline 
Thanks 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 2 

Robert Warn 
30 April 2024 
 
Good from here. 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 3 

Gary Phillpotts 
1 May 2024 
 
1- I have no comments re this subject on the 24/25 Business Plan & Budget – I appreciate the 
elected councillors have ( or should have ) a much better understanding of this subject / area . As always 
do your best with what finances you have available. 
 

 
  



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 4 

Anonymous 
1 May 2024 
 
Dear ACC, 
We all know that “consultation” is a box-ticking exercise, so I make a few simple points most of which I 
have made before to no avail. 
1. The document is an unnecessarily glossy one which has taken resources which were not needed. 
2. Rates should not be increased: the ACC is raising more money from new developments and 

higher property values. Of course, many of those developments are of poor architectural merit 
and are destroying the appearance of the City and North Adelaide. 

3. Local government should not be providing welfare services. This is the responsibility of state and 
federal governments, and private organizations. 

4. There are other non-essential activities which are unnecessary and should be ceased.  
5. The University residential colleges are not educational institutions but are accommodation 

providers and hence should be rated properties. Some are disappearing so will provide more 
revenue for the Council once developed. 

6. The ACC should cease unnecessary expenditures e.g. street “art” which is the subject, invariably, 
of disbelief. It is not the ACC’s responsibility to provide an income to selected self-proclaimed 
artists. Nor should our streets be turned into The Bronx with the most overwhelming, dated, and 
ugly coverage of walls, particularly on tall buildings which dominate the visual environment. The 
ACC should not be the determinant of good taste.  

7. The upgrade of main streets with new plantings is a waste of money UNLESS the plants are 
maintained regularly.  

8. The provision of waste collection via the contracted company needs to be policed. Too often, bins 
are left in front of garage doors, damaged and upturned, and waste does not reach the skip, 
leading to inconvenience and residents having to sweep up.  

9. The residents of 40-89 Kingston Terrace have petitioned for action on the poor condition of 
bluestone gutters, lighting, camber of the road, and, I think, the only rubble car parking areas 
remaining in North Adelaide and the City adjacent to parklands. Still, we are treated as lesser 
citizens.  

 
Enough said. I oppose the Business Plan and Budget 
 

 
  



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 5 

Christine Hunter 
 
1 May 2024 
 
I live within the environs of the city and am a member of the parklands association because every day I 
am grateful to it's existence.  
I am concerned that money won't be used to upgrade degraded land for everyone's enjoyment in your 
projects outlook. Adelaide, despite our Parklands, holds the sorry position of having the least green cover 
of the cities of the nation. And when I read about the land where disused tennis court bitumen remains 
and Helen mayo park being left unused and damaged when previous promises to return said areas to 
natural beauty are "on hold" then I feel obliged to speak up.Please remember the health and green 
benefits to all in a hot and dry city, of the green spaces. 
Christine Hunter  
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 6 

Dani Ricciardi (WOMADelaide) 
10 May 2024 
 
Mr Terizakis, 
We are writing to express our concern and feedback on the current City of Adelaide’s DRAFT 2024/25 
Business Plan & Budget. Specifically relating to the council’s intent to reduce sponsorship and grants by 
$1.296m in the 2024/2025 budget.  
  
Page 92. 
Sponsorships, Contributions and Donations  
$6.304m Sponsorships, Contributions and Donations are paid to community groups and organisations. 
As Council considers a strategic view to partnerships, our funding allocation for 2024/25 has remained in 
line with 2023/24 funding allocation. In order to minimise the rate revenue increase at 5.9%, a reduction 
in expenses of $1.296m been factored into the 2024/25. Council’s intent is to reduce sponsorships and 
grants by this amount. 
  
We expressed out immediate concern and provided feedback to Nikki Govan, Chair of Adelaide 
Economic Development Authority (AEDA) on 19 April, following the council meeting. Please find attached 
a copy of this letter.  
  
WOMADelaide, is currently in its 2nd year of a 3-year agreement with the City of Adelaide / AEDA, would 
be significantly affected by any reduction in the contracted level of support.  
  
By way of background, the current agreement provides annual support of $75,000 per festival – an 
amount incidentally has not been increased since 2019 despite the significant increase in costs, scale 
and positive visitor impact for the city.  
  
While festivals and cultural events more broadly are having to manage the complex pressures within the 
current economy and community – a significant aspect of having an assured level of financial 



commitment from partners like the City of Adelaide enables them to make commitments to key cultural 
aspects of programming and any reduction to this level of support would have a significant impact on the 
program budget of the festival. 
  
WOMADelaide takes place in the eastern parklands adjacent to the city, meaning that attendees and 
participants undertake a large range of activities in the city area. 
  
To provide an indicative estimate of the impact on the CBD, from the 2023 event; 
• 54% of attendees were visitors to Adelaide 
• 48% of attendances were from interstate and overseas 
• 25,020 of the attendees were visitors to South Australia, spending an average of $2,729 per respondent  
• Average visitor length of stay in South Australia was 5.26 nights noting that WOMADelaide is a 3 day / 
4 night event 
  
It is indicatively assumed around 57% – or 51,258 visitor nights of the accommodation is in the CBD. 
  
With the event being held in the parklands, it would also imply that the majority of the spend at 
restaurants, bars etc would be CBD centric. The total gross spend that would occur and be attributed to 
the CBD would be $37.1 million. 
Equally, the event in 2023 delivered positive branding outcomes for Adelaide City, 
including: 
• 98% of visitors to the state said they would visit Adelaide again 
• 93% of visitors said they would recommend Adelaide to friends and family 
• 47% of visitors said their visit had changed their opinion of the city of Adelaide for the 
better 
• 31% of respondents were able to identify the City of Adelaide as a WOMADelaide 
sponsor. 
  
Please also find attached our 2023 Economic Impact study which showcases additional detail of the 
Economic and Social benefits of WOMADelaide to not only the City of Adelaide but South Australians. 
  
We hope for the reduction in sponsorship and grants to be reconsidered. To cut funding to key events 
that deliver significant visitation, economic activity and profile to the City goes against the ethos of the 
Festival State and will equally reduce the visitor impact of these events upon the wider economic activity 
generated in the city which hosts and supports such events – in part to stimulate and active the City’s 
wider economy and culture. 
  
On Behalf of the WOMADelaide Foundation, 
  
Dani Ricciardi  
Director, Marketing & Development 
WOMADelaide 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 7 

Dr Michael Llewellyn-Smith AM 
10 May 2024 
 
I commend the Council (and the other Local Government areas involved) on the design and construction 
of the Victoria Park Wetlands.  
However, something is lacking - adequate public toilets. 
I would urge Councillors to ensure there are funds in the 2024/25 budget for the design and construction 
of public toilets in the Victoria Park Wetlands. 
Thank you in anticipation of adopting this recommendation. 
Sincerely, 
Dr Michael Llewellyn-Smith AM 
 

 
  



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 8 

Heather Croall (Adelaide Fringe) 
11 May 2024 
 
Dear City of Adelaide Council, 
At Adelaide Fringe, we are concerned to hear that the City Council is considering cutting event 
sponsorships and grants in order to “top up” the gap for a reduced rates increase. The Fringe is a 
significant contributor to the vibrancy and the coffers of City Council. 
  
The foot traffic data in the CBD over all 5 weekends of the Fringe is 1.3m to 1.4m which is much higher 
than the average foot traffic per weekend through the year. Fringe is responsible for 85% of the numbers 
of attendees into the city between mid-February and mid-March. Fringe generated over 80,000 bed 
nights in the CBD this season and 80% of Fringe goers reported spending money in a CBD business 
while in town for Fringe. The economic boost in the CBD is over $60million - this is a mix of spend 
generated in hotels, hospital, businesses and shopping. 
There are direct fees paid into the City Council by Fringe venues and hubs of around $1m per year. That 
income and the overall economic impact from Fringe is at risk. The Fringe participants are facing rising 
costs in supply chain and any cuts in sponsorship at all will put even more pressure on. There is a lot at 
risk - there is no other month-long time of the year that Adelaide City Council sees this sort of spend and 
economic lift.  
  
Adelaide Fringe is a not-for-profit organisation. This year costs to build Fringe hubs and activations 
increased by 30% compared to last year. There is no way that Box Office can cover this astronomical 
increase in costs. Because of these skyrocketing costs in supply chains to build festivals, we have seen a 
number of major festivals cancel all over the country in recent months. Yes, Adelaide Fringe sold 1 
million tickets this year but the average ticket price remained the same as last year ($32) and we only 
saw a 3% lift in ticket sales compared to last year – that doesn’t come close to covering a 30% increase 
in presentation costs. The Fringe ecosystem is in a precarious position and the increase charges we are 
seeing across freight, venues, fencing, production, staging a much more are make very hard to cover 
costs and in this cost-of-living crisis there's no possibility to increase ticket prices and put the pressure on 
the customers. Every year the income streams are a delicately balanced combination of ticket sales, 
grants, sponsorship, fees, donations and more.  There is no room to accommodate a cut in sponsorship 
in that complex tapestry of income streams.  
  
We urge the Adelaide City Council not to cut any sponsorship to Fringe nor any sponsorship across the 
Fringe ecosystem of venues and activations. For the amount City Council commits in Fringe, the return is 
astronomical – both in the direct income lines via parkland fees and other fees into the council coffers, 
but also indirectly to many businesses in the CBD with the spend on dining and accommodation by 
Fringe goers and Fringe participants. 
  
We strongly object to any cut by the City Council in the Fringe sponsorship and urge the City Council  not 
to cut the Fringe sponsorship. 
Yours Sincerely  
Heather Croall & the team at Adelaide Fringe. 
 

 
  



 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 9 

Damien Kitto (Business Events Adelaide) 
15 May 2024 

 



 

 



 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 10 

Shane Sody (Adelaide Park Lands Association) 
15 May 2024 

 



 

 
 



 
 



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 11 

Kartini Ramly 
15 May 2024 
 
To the City of Adelaide Council, 
The facade of the Centre of Democracy Museum building on the corner of North Terrace and Kintore 
Avenue is very dirty and neglected. Please can this be remedied and restored? I also think it could do 
with some colourful planting boxes or urns along the facade to give it more dignity and a welcoming, 
appreciated appearance. 
The concept of democracy is what our Australian government is based on and should be rightly 
respected and thus reflected in the presentation of this public building. 
Thank you for your consideration 
Kartini Ramly 
Resident/Citizen of South Australia 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 12 

Joan Huxtable 
15 May 2024 
 
I wholeheartedly support the Adelaide Park Lands Association’s submission concerning the Draft 
2024/25 Business Plan and Budget. 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 13 

Paul Wilkins 
15 May 2024 
 
I support the submission made by the Adelaide Park Lands Association.  
Best regards 
Paul Wilkins 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 14 

Norann Carlin 
15 May 2024 
 
I support the submission made by the Adelaide Park Lands Association.  I walk in the parklands often 
and it was my reason to move into the city. Nora Anne Carlin 
 



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 15 

Fi Pahor 
15 May 2024 
 
I support the submission made by the Adelaide Park Lands Association.  
Fi Pahor 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 16 

Nancy Wilson 
15 May 2024 
 
I support the submission made by the Adelaide Park Lands Association. 
Please, this is a dedicated, informed and active association. They offer so much wisdom and energy to 
the park lands, please, work collaboratively with them Nancy Wilson 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 17 

Alison Main 
15 May 2024 
 
I fully support the submission made by the Adelaide Park Lands Association about so many of our 
beloved items that need support. 
With best wishes 
Alison Main 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 18 

Dorothy Dunne 
15 May 2024 
 
I support the submission made by the Adelaide Park Lands Association.  
You have my whole-hearted support for the protection of our city within a park. 
Thank you 
Dorothy Dunne 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 19 



Laurence Nobes 
15 May 2024 
 
Hi, 
I would like to advise you that I support the submission made by the Adelaide Park Lands Association on 
15th May. 
Regards 
Laurence Nobes 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 20 

david andrewartha 
15 May 2024 
 
I support the submission made by the Adelaide Park Lands Association. 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 21 

Donella Peters 
15 May 2024 
 
I support the submission made by the Adelaide Park Lands Association.  
Yours sincerely, 
Donella Peters 
 

 
  



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 22 

Richard Webb 
15 May 2024 
 
"Adelaide Parklands are like an export beer, they can go West in one hop!"  
Should Parklands and urban ecology be needlessly destroyed, against sound government advice? 
https://www.indaily.com.au/news/adelaide/2024/04/05/park-lands-police-barracks-options-revealed-after-
foi-fight 
Should council honour parkland planning approvals, found to be "hoodwinked" by political malfeasance of 
sound advice, without immediate retrospective cancellation of approvals? 
Perhaps Adelaide Council should advocate the removal of Colonel Light statue, as an outdated concept 
of city planning, particularly as it now overlooks an armadillo monstrocity and massive event carparking?  
Will there be further seceretly orchestrated approvals for a McDonalds to go on the hill, or a radioactive 
waste facility in the uncared for "unused" parklands?  
Perhaps delegating McDonalds responsibility to manage Adelaide parklands may package up improved 
modern planning, and avoid the publicised concerns of "parklands without people" ?  
The deplorable record of diminished parklands, corrosive commercial use, disappearing trees and 
reduced tree canopy IS disingenous, shameful & deplorable.  
Maccas could not achieve a more deleterious result for parklands, than council and state governments to 
date. 
https://www.greenadelaide.sa.gov.au/news/2024-metro-adelaide-tree-canopy-dat 
Richard Webb 
 

 
  

https://www.indaily.com.au/news/adelaide/2024/04/05/park-lands-police-barracks-options-revealed-after-foi-fight
https://www.indaily.com.au/news/adelaide/2024/04/05/park-lands-police-barracks-options-revealed-after-foi-fight
https://www.greenadelaide.sa.gov.au/news/2024-metro-adelaide-tree-canopy-dat


WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 23 

Nicole Volk-Donaldson 
15 May 2024 
 
To the Honourable Lord Mayor and the members of the City of Adelaide Council, 
While I agree that it may be unfair that owners of short term rentals pay the same percentage of council 
rates as traditional landlords, I do not believe that increasing the rates to commercial level is "levelling the 
playing field", as the Lord Mayor was quoted by InDaily on 24th April 2024. Airbnb is already full of 
listings from property management companies such as Kingscoin, Mydeerhome or Belle Property 
Escapes that private hosts who run 1 or 2 places themselves struggle to compete against. These private 
hosts like myself do not typically own multiple luxury properties that are "being offered for $800 a night." 
We own a comfortable 2 bedroom apartment that I manage and clean myself and rent out for a 
reasonable price. The change from residential to commercial rates together with the general increased 
council rates will be a big hike for families like ours who rely on the income and will set us back a lot more 
than "less than a one night's stay".  
Furthermore, the ATO considers our income through Airbnb etc as rental income and not as a business. 
It does not seem logical to me that if I, on the one hand, am not required by the ATO to have an ABN and 
therefore cannot claim GST on my expenses but, on the other hand, I am required by the City of Adelaide 
to pay commercial council rates? 
In conclusion, I'd like to suggest to exempt private hosts without an ABN from the proposed change over 
to a commercial council rate.  
Private hosts should, in my opinion, be treated differently to hotel chains or property management 
companies and to be fair also to traditional landlords.  
I would therefore like to suggest an alternative rate for private hosts that is lower than the current 
commercial rate. 
I would appreciate your thoughts on this. 
Thank you very much. 
Kind regards 
Nicole Volk-Donaldson 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 24 

Helen Sparrow 
15 May 2024 
 
Hello Adelaide City Council, 
I support the Adelaide Park Lands Association, leading the protection of our unique Adelaide Park lands. 
I therefore also support the submission made by the Adelaide Park Lands Association on the Draft 
Business Plan and Budget 24/25. 
Many thanks 
Helen Sparrow 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 25 



Bruce Hogben 
16 May 2024 
 
The submission made by the Adelaide Park Lands Association has my full support. 
Kind Regards 
Bruce Hogben 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 26 

Jill Golden 
16 May 2024 
 
I support the submission made by the Adelaide Park Lands Association. 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 27 

Marina Duffie 
16 May 2024 
 
I support all of the elements of the submission made by the Adelaide Park Lands Association on May 
15th. 
Marina Duffie 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 28 

Marianne Delroy 
16 May 2024 
 
I support the submission made by the Adelaide Park Lands Association. 
Our parklands around the city are unique and should be protected and preserved for future generations 
especially in this time of climate change. There are many options within the city and near and outer 
suburbs for building projects (eg aquatic centre, children’s hospital, &c.). 
Marianne Delroy 
 

 
  



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 29 

Trish Russell 
16 May 2024 
 
I support the submission made by the Adelaide Park Lands Association.  
Trish Russell 
 

 
  



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 30 

Anna Moeller (Australian Hotels Association (SA)) 
16 May 2024  

 



 

 
 



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 31 

Lucy Hood MP, Member for Adelaide 
16 May 2024 

 



 

 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 32 

Marjon Martin 
17 May 2024 
 
A few comments on the Draft 2024/25 Business Plan and Budget  
There is much to be delighted by in this draft. I will highlight a few specific aspects that impress me.  
I am pleased that action has been taken on Budget repair and specific outcomes have been set to 
improve housing situation annually and to maintain site in western Park Lands to support Aboriginal 
people visiting the city. 
 
Likewise I am reassured by money being retained in the Budget for a SW Community Centre. As our 
environmental challenges increase and our population grows we need to strengthen the desire and ability 
in residents, workers, business and students to care for our city in a cooperative manner. Community 
Centres, when operating in a people focused manner rather than computer based bureaucratic functions, 
can do a lot to link people on joint actions to improve their neighbourhood.  
 
I am pleased to see funds allocated to the Park Lands but find it difficult to understand what the impact of 
money will be. The Park Lands are our city’s greatest advantage in dealing with the environmental 
challenges facing us to remain a liveable city. I appreciate that there are many different notions of how 
the Park Lands can serve us best. My concerns re the Park Lands include the legitimate attempts to 
improve club rooms for sporting groups which are pushing the improvement envelope too far. It seems 
that the mindset is that resources are limitless and we can keep on consuming more of everything 
forever. Another concern is that groups keep pushing to make facilities and areas around them for 
exclusive use for their group and followers rather than recognising and accepting that the Park Lands are 
for the Public.  
 
The natural environment that the Park Lands including the city squares offers us, is a breathing space. 
Rather than allowing more areas to be built upon because they have been degraded these areas should 
be restored to their function of providing a natural environment around, and in, our city. We see some 
terrific projects where people volunteer and work with Council staff to improve the Park Lands. More can 
be done to enable the community and Council to work together to improve our best long term ‘asset’ for 
keeping the city liveable. 
 
Sincerely 
Marjon Martin 
House owner and lived in city since 1994 
 

 
  



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 33 

Michael Werrett 
17 May 2024 
 
As a long time city resident and a renter I'm one hundred percent behind any moves to improve housing 
in the city.wether it be remodeling space above shops into apartments or re-using vacant office space 
into some form of housing,I'm totally behind you.  
All the way,and I wish everyone involved great big successes. 
Very progressive,very forward thinking,and I guarantee you there's just a small very vocal minority who 
want everything to stay exactly the same in some little time capsule. 
But I get this strong feeling from talking with neighbours and long term residents that there's wonderful 
untapped spaces sitting idle throughout this city that could be put to better use. 
Wish you well. 
Michael werrett 
 

 
  



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 34 

Elizabeth Rushbrook 
17 May 2024 (updated letter received on 28 May 2024 to correct a minor error, at the request of the 
author) 
 

 



 

 
 



 
 



 
 



 



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 35 

Michael Crosby (Airbnb) 
17 May 2024 

 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 
  



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 36 

Wilfrid Prest 
17 May 2024 
 
I support the submission made by the Adelaide Park Lands Association. 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 37 

Brian Loffler 
18 May 2024 
 
Hi, 
Thanks for the opportunity to comment on the City of Adelaide Strategic Plan. 
From the documents available I wasn’t able to check this thoroughly, but it appeared to me that spending 
on sustainability and resilience is significantly less for 2024-5 than for 2023-4.   
If that’s correct, it’s very disappointing at a time when the impacts of climate change are becoming worse 
each year, and the need to take practical action becomes more urgent. 
Does the reduced spending on sustainability and resilience mean that there will be less funds available 
for Sustainability Incentive Grants?  These have been very important to us at Christie Walk in the past, 
with the Incentives enabling us to be even more ambitious in our ongoing sustainability upgrades. 
For example, on page 38 of "DRAFT_-_2425_Business_Plan_and_Budget.pdf” it shows spending on 
Parklands, Policy & Sustainability: 
• 2023-4 - $1.6million 
• 2024-5 - $1.2million 
I’d appreciate your response on this.  Thanks.  
Cheers, Brian 
================== 
Brian Loffler 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 38 

Judy Thain 
18 May 2024 
 
I wish to urge Council to accept and support all of the Submission of the 15th May, 2024, put forward 
from the Adelaide Parklands Association.  It is of vital importance to everyone in South Australia, not just 
the city , that our Parklands are protected and conserved. 
Sincerely, 
Mrs Judy Thain 
 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 39 



Jemma Ferguson (South Australian Flying Disc Association) 
18 May 2024 
 
Hi, 
  
I am in the role of president at SAFDA and we are regular users of Park21W playing fields. We run many 
leagues throughout the year at Park21W playing fields and have a strong relationship with ACSARA. 
We have made significant contributions for our small community over the years to upgrade the fields and 
to commit to the development of the clubrooms (100k). 
Our sport predominantly has mixed teams, a lot of whom live, work and study in the Adelaide area. 
Currently we have more women in leadership roles on the board, and running our leagues. To get to our 
kit bag to play the sport, we have to walk through the mens urinal. This is one of the more unsafe and 
inappropriate issues we face as women using the clubrooms. 
I Completely support the budget proposal to direct 1.5% of rate revenue into Park Lands buildings, 
however it is not enough, buildings in the parklands have been neglected for years. We are looking to 
grow the sport in the CBD for in particular women and girls, and the club rooms are both a space made 
for male only participation.  
Priority should also be given to the Park21W playing fields due to the long history of this project with 
council and that it is ready to be rolled out. 
Thanks, 
Jemma Ferguson 
SAFDA President 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 40 

Anne Wharton 
18 May 2024 
 
Dear Adelaide City Council 
I wish to endorse the submission of Adelaide Park Lands Association dated 15th May. 
Kind regards 
Anne Wharton 
 



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 41 

Trevor Robertson (Place on Brougham) 
18 May 2024 
 

 



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 42 

Bobi Vikor (RentSelect) 
18 May 2024 
 
To whom it may concern, 
As a property investor with Short Term Accommodation (SSA) and within the City of Adelaide, and as 
Director of both residential property management and short term management, I write to express my 
concern on the proposed 2023/2024 Budget. I specifically express my concern on the proposal for SSA  
where the “Council proposes to change the land-use classification for such properties, to reflect the 
commercial nature of their use. Going forward they would be classified as Non-Residential” and “deemed 
commercial SSA and rated as Non-Residential”. (Ref.) 
This proposed change identifies the property as having commercial activity and therefore would impact 
the approval within a Strata Corporations By-Laws. 
Approvals from a Strata Corporation for an SSA vary from Corporation to Corporation based on the By-
Laws in place. However, Commercial activity is addressed as a separate item and denied, therefore 
posing a high risk that the SSA would no longer be permitted. 
It is also noted that “Council is seeking to have properties available for SSA convert to a more traditional 
rental, like those on standard REIA leases” (Ref.), highlighting the Council’s agenda to restrict the 
commercial decision making rights of any property investor, especially when these may have been of 
high consideration in the initial purchase of the property. 
The proposed 2023/2024 Budget boasts 18% of the State’s economic value, a local spend of $4.5 billion 
in the 12 months to April 2023 and the pride in the “layout and world-class infrastructure, but also through 
the breadth of our heritage, festivals, residents, businesses, students and visitors”. (Ref.) However, 
considering the $70 million State Government budget supporting major events (Ref.)that assist the City of 
Adelaide’s economic value, the Council’s proposed budget fails to recognise adequate servicing of 
accommodation for the Adelaide visitors and Tourism Industry that help generate this economic value. 
Short Term Rentals attract more tourists to an area who are looking for unique and affordable lodging 
options, stimulating the local economy through increased spending on accommodation, dining, and 
activities. For some of Adelaide’s major events (Adelaide 500, LIV Golf, AFL Gather Round, 
WOMADelaide, Tour Down Under, Adelaide Fringe – to name a few) it also plays a critical role in the 
ongoing success of visitors returning or promoting their experience. 
Whilst I appreciate the Council’s increase in revenue is needed to support the 2023/2024 Budget Plans, 
the classification change that is being proposed needs to be considered carefully to ensure it does not 
impact the SSA permission from a Strata Corporation’s By-Laws relating to commercial activity.  The 
decrease in SSA accommodation in the CBD area will have negative impact on accommodating our 
visitors, supporting major events, contributing to the success of local businesses and most of all the value 
of the properties within the City of Adelaide area that reflect within the Council Rates applied. 
I would appreciate a written reply that confirms the research the City of Adelaide has conducted 
regarding the impact of the proposed land-use change, and that all aspects of the accommodation 
experience for our visitor and tourism industry within the Adelaide CBD have also been considered. 
Yours sincerely 
Bobi Vikor 
 

 
  



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 43 

Jim Tulloch AM 
18 May 2024 
 
I fully support the Adelaide Parklands Association’s submission on the strategic plan. 
The Parklands make Adelaide the special place that it is and they must be preserved. 
We look forward to your response to the Association’s submission. 
Best regards, 
James Tulloch AM 
 

 
  



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 44 

Andrew Pollard (Tenac Solutions) 
18 May 2024 

 



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 45 

Jean John 
19 May 2024 
 
I support the submission made by the Adelaide Park Lands Association. 
Regards 
Jean John 
 

 

WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 46 

Christine Hunter 
19 May 2024 
 
I support the submission made by the Adelaide Park Lands Association on May 15th.  
But the city council needs to contest the state govt in its abuse of these lands that belong to everyone, in 
its relentless pursuit of commercial ventures at the expense of everyone else. 
Christine Hunter 
 

 
  



WRITTEN SUBMISSION/FEEDBACK 47 

Doug Watson (South Australian Flying Disc Association) 
19 May 2024 
 
To whom it may concern, 
We (SAFDA) have been long term users of Park 21W fields and facilities. The club hosts several hundred 
participants through its various tournaments and trainings spread throughout the year. This includes 
approximately 70 university students (mainly university of Adelaide and uniSA), and many people who 
pay Adelaide city council rates through parking, and residential fees, like myself. 
We have a good working relationship with ACSARA who have the best interests of the general public and 
community sport and recreation at heart. 
The budget proposal to direct 1.5% of rate revenue into Park Lands buildings is welcome, even though it 
is not a significant number. ACSARA has been working patiently with Council for over 7 years, and have 
engaged us and consulted with us along the way. 
Council buildings in the parklands desperately need financial support and have been ignored for many 
years. 
Priority should be given to co-investment opportunities to maximise the benefit of funding. 
Priority should also be given to shovel ready projects like Park 21W. 
Opportunity to grow activity in parklands in particular womens and junior involvement, and in a broad 
array of sports such as Ultimate Frisbee. 
Thanks, 
Doug Watson 
SAFDA Secretary 
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Anna Roesler (Zig Theory Ultimate) 
19 May 2024 
 
Dear Adelaide City council, 
We are Zig Theory Ultimate frisbee club. We are a women's ultimate Frisbee team representing South 
Australia at national competitions. We have been a regular user of Park21W playing fields for many 
years.  The current facilities there are grossly inadequate for training let alone hosting games and do not 
cater for women, children, spectators, or the public.  It is inadequate to have to walk through the men's 
urinal to reach out frisbee equipment. 
We fully support any initiative to invest in the Park Lands, and the proposed allocation of rate revenue 
towards upgrading Park Lands buildings is long overdue and necessary.  We also support Park21W as a 
priority project, partly because of the dire need but also because of the obvious leverage that will result 
from co-investment and the fact that any project will occur quickly given the enormous amount of 
planning, design and other work we are aware has gone into this project already. 
 Regards  
Anna Roesler  
President of Zig Theory Ultimate 
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Mark Borgas (Adelaide Community Sports and Recreation Association) 
19 May 2024 
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Ben Foley (Adelaide Outbreak Ultimate Club) 
19 May 2024 
 
To whom it may concern,  
We are and have been a regular user of Park21W playing fields for many years.  The current facilities 
there are grossly inadequate for training let alone hosting games and do not cater for women, children, 
spectators, or the public.  Our players and supporters are reluctant to stay in the Park Lands or in town 
as there is no incentive to do so. 
We fully support any initiative to invest in the Park Lands, and the proposed allocation of rate revenue 
towards upgrading Park Lands buildings is long overdue and necessary.  We also support Park21W as a 
priority project, partly because of the dire need but also because of the obvious leverage that will result 
from co-investment and the fact that any project will occur quickly given the enormous amount of 
planning, design and other work we are aware has gone into this project already. 
Regards, 
Ben Foley 
On behalf of Adelaide Outbreak Ultimate Club 
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Doug McEvoy AM (South East City Residents Association) 
19 May 2024 
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Simon Rodger (Adelaide Lutheran Sport Club) 
19 May 2024 
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Tim Marriage 
19 May 2024 
 
Hi, 
Just a small email to support the submission made by the Adelaide Park Lands Association.   They do 
such a good job and are certainly under attack from all manner of political forces.  I don’t want us to loose 
this garland like Christchurch (also designed by William Light) where their garland has gone.  Please, do 
the right thing and fund them.  
Thanks  
Tim Marriage 
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Sue Lang 
19 May 2024 
 
Dear Sir / Madam, 
I would like to advise the City Council that I very much support the points made in the submission of 15 
May from the Adelaide Park Lands Association. 
(/s/2024-05-15-APA-Submission-on-CoA-2024-25-Draft-Budget-and-Business-Plan-esgj.pdf) 
Yours sincerely, 
Sue Lang 
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Anonamous  
20 May 2024 
 
Good morning,  
  
I am and have been a regular user of Park21W playing fields for multiple years for ultimate frisbee. The 
current grounds there are inadequate for hosting games, as the fields are very uneven, making it unsafe 
to play, and the facilities do not adequately cater for women, children, spectators, or the public. The 
changerooms especially and location of bathrooms make it hard to share this space. There is a big 
community of people that use these grounds, especially the ultimate frisbee community more than once a 
week and the football players I see there every week, hence an upgrade would be valued and used by a 
large portion of the community. It may also help foster our sports to grow, attracting more people, and 
building the community through facilities that encourage more community interactions.  
  
I support any initiatives of investment in the Park Lands and the proposed revenue towards upgrading 
Park Lands buildings is much appreciated. I especially support the Park21W upgrade as this is very 
much needed and will be valued and used by lots of the community. The Park21W should be a priority 
due to both the need and the co-investment opportunity that will ensure this project will occur very 
quickly, as lots of time has already been invested into this project.  
Please consider feedback.  
Kind regards, 
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Bruce Djite (Propoerty Council of Australia) 
21 May 2024 
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